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TERM  1   WEEK  6 Wednesday 6th March 2019 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Lunchtime activities 

At Muswellbrook South Public School we believe 
that school should be an engaging and fun place to 
be. During lunch times we provide a range of 
supervised activities for students to participate in, 
including games on the oval run by Mr Adams, 
dance group in the hall, art club, drama club, 
science experiments, construction club and Lego 
play.  These activities are run throughout the week 
and are open to all students. In addition to these 
activities our fabulous teachers and support staff 
run other impromptu activities in the playground, 
such as sand pit play, skipping, bubble blowing 
handball and dancing. There is some much going 
on that all students should be able to find an activity 
to suit them. Of course many of our students are 
happy to play their own game of footy or basketball 
or just simply play tips on the oval. We encourage 
all of this play because we know that sometimes 
the best part of school is going out to play with 
friends. 
 

Keeping hands and feet to ourselves 

We’ve had a push this week, which will continue 
next week, about ‘keeping hands and feet to 
ourselves’. We know that students are continuing to 
learning how to solve minor conflict in the 
playground and that at times students become 
upset and angry – this is part of life. What we as a 
community need to be teaching our children is that 
there are many ways to solve this conflict and 
mostly that involves talking and listening to each 
other. Our teachers spend many hours each day 
talking through conflict situations with students, 
situations such as “He took my ball,”, “She doesn’t 
want to play with me,” “He’s not talking it out.” 
These all have the potential to turn into major 
issues if students are quick to anger and do not 
listen to each other. If students are having trouble 
solving minor conflict they must speak to a teacher 
who will mediate the issue and model how to solve 
the problem. Please support us by encouraging 
your child to ignore, tell that person to stop and 
seek help if needed. Ultimately we want our 

students self-regulating and keeping their hands 
and feet to themselves, so that everyone is safe at 
school. 
 
Yours in Education 
Glen Kite  
Principal  
 

 
We have had another busy week of sport at our 
school. Congratulations to the nine students who 
represented Upper Hunter Zone and our school at 
the Regional Swimming Carnival at Lambton 
yesterday. All kids swam outstanding, recording 
personal best times with tough competition.  
A special mention to the junior boys relay team of 
Riley, Flynn, Paxton and Jackson who took a 
massive 11 seconds off their Zone carnival time. 

 
 
Next Wednesday 13th March, a selection of 
students will participate in the Zone Soccer trials. 
We wish them the best of luck as they attempt for 
selection in the Upper Hunter Zone soccer team. 
Our boys cricket team has been practising during 
lunch breaks and will play their first game of the 
PSSA Knockout competition against Denman 
Public School next Thursday 14th March out at 
Denman. We wish the boys the best of luck. 
 
Mr Adams  
PDHPE Teacher 

“Muswellbrook South Public School Official” 
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Infants Assembly – Week 6  
Friday 8th March is an Infants Assembly that will 
start at 11am in the school hall.   
2RED will be presenting a class item. 
Bronze, Silver & Gold PBL Awards will be 
presented. 
All parents & carers are warmly invited to attend. 
Please note entry is via the front gate only.  
 
K-2 Attendance Hero 
Each week, the K-2 classes like to acknowledge 
those students who come to school each day, 
ready to learn, by awarding two students as 
‘Attendance Heroes’.  These lucky students receive 
a lunch order to the value of $5 to be used during 
the week. 
To be an Attendance Hero and get your name in  
the draw, you must be 

ere 

very day 

eady 

n-time! 
Congratulations to the Term 1 Week 4 Attendance 
Heroes Phoenix D of 2RED and Michaela B of  
2BLUE. 

 

 
Please note if your child is sick, please do not send your child to 
school, as it may cause others to be unwell.  
 
School Photos - Wednesday 20th March 2019  
School photography envelopes have been sent 
home.  
Families requesting a sibling photograph need to 
collect a sibling envelope from the office before 
photo day.  
Students are requested to bring completed 
envelopes into school on school photo day. Please 
don’t seal envelopes inside each other. You can 
pay for all children in one envelope however each 
child needs to have their own envelope on photo 
day.  Please enclose correct money as no 
change is given. 

 
WEEK 5 PBL CHAMPS  
Congratulations to the following students who were 
awarded “PBL champs” at last week’s whole school 
assembly.  
These students have been SAFE, RESPECTFUL & 
RESPONSIBLE by following all six whole school  
PBL Expectations.   
MSPS are proud of your efforts!  
Early Stage 1 – Tyler P, Chelsea R 
Stage 1 – Lucas C, Sienna T, Lillian S, Skye D 
Stage 2 – Bella F, Toby G, Kye M, Ruby G 
Stage 3 – Dylan S, Hennasie L, Travis C,  
Christine R 
Support – Ikra A 
 
BOOKCLUB 

  
CASH/CHEQUE ORDERS:  
Please return book club order 
forms with correct money and 
student’s name and class 
clearly marked to School 

Library by Friday 15th March 2019.  
 
ONLINE ORDERS: 
Orders are to be placed online via LOOP (Linked 
Online Ordering & Payment Platform) by Friday 
15th March 2019. 
 
CLOTHING DONATIONS 
If you have any old school uniforms, socks or shoes 
at home that no longer fit your child would you 
please consider donating them to the school. 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
P&C EASTER EGG RAFFLE  
All families will receive raffle tickets this week for 
our Easter Eggstravaganza Raffle. If you did not 
receive a ticket book or would like more, please 
see the ladies in the front office. All money and 
ticket booklets (sold and unsold) are to be 
returned to the school office by Wednesday 3rd 
April 2019. Prizes will be drawn at the Whole 
School Assembly on Friday 5th April.

 

PJ says – “I always 
follow school PBL 
expectations like 
keeping hands, feet 
and objects to myself”. 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwirobvR8fjLAhXLmZQKHSmJAoMQjRwIBw&url=https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Polo_shirt&bvm=bv.118443451,d.dGo&psig=AFQjCNHhOs9SFcaiw_VcOfbF9wdcLmU1Gw&ust=1459993462786447
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjsk4bdkfTMAhVCk5QKHbbyDoIQjRwIBw&url=http://www.clipartbest.com/pants-template&bvm=bv.122676328,d.dGo&psig=AFQjCNHxp7i6PgpzeDvUtSHyQ-d64jcGYw&ust=1464228282522640
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi49LXxmZ_PAhXFRCYKHRAdDg0QjRwIBw&url=http://www.istockphoto.com/tr/illustrations/sock&psig=AFQjCNH5PEP_2sXv3CRujZPib2K2IYlTJw&ust=1474504075942803
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwifiPGXmp_PAhXDLSYKHZ3JCicQjRwIBw&url=http://www.getcoloringpages.com/shoes-coloring-pages&bvm=bv.133387755,d.cWw&psig=AFQjCNFBVlYYg1ekGAe26cYuZE1Tx6cqkw&ust=1474504152123461


                           TERM 1   WEEK 6                                                  Wednesday 6th March 2019 

 



                           TERM 1   WEEK 6                                                  Wednesday 6th March 2019 

 

 
MSPS Dates for the Diary – Term 1 2019 

weeks MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
March 
 
6 
 

4 
 
 

5 
 

6 
 
 
 

7 
 
 
 

8 
Infants Assembly 
 

March 
 

7 
 

11 
 
Halogen Leadership 
Workshop - Sydney  
Yr 6 Leaders 
 

12 13 
 
PSSA Zone Soccer 
trials 

14 
 
Knockout cricket - 
Denman 

15 
Primary Assembly 
 
Yr3/4 Netball Gala 
Day 
 

March 
 

8 
 

18  
PSSA Rugby League 
Zone trials 
 
Digi Ed Claymation - 
Stage 3 Workshop 
 

19 
Knights Knockout 
U10’s Rugby League 

20 
School photos 

21 
 
 

22 
Infants Assembly 

March 
/Apr 

9 
25 26 

 
 

27 28 29 
Primary Assembly 

April 
 

10 

1 
 
 

2 
PSSA Zone Touch 
trials 

3 4 5     Whole School 
Assembly 
Opens Rugby League 
PSSA Classic Shield 

April 
 

11 

 8 9 10 
School Cross Country 

11 
 
 

12 
Primary Assembly 
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2K19 
#teamsouth 

Getting to know… 
 

                       
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Name: Miss Suzan Wilson 
Age: 31 
School Position: Support Yellow, Classroom 
Teacher  
Star sign: Gemini  
Home town: Scone 
Lives: Muswellbrook 
Favourite Food: Chinese  
Favourite Movie: 7 Brides for 7 Brothers 
Favourite Music: Bit of everything 
Interests: 

• Reading 
• Movies 
• Watching the footy & soccer 

If you were stuck on an Island, and had to take 
only 2 things with you, what would they be? 

• Sunscreen  
• My dog Pip 
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The Muswellbrook and Upper Hunter Eisteddfod is being held during Week 6 of Term 2 at St James Primary 
School Muswellbrook.  
Our school would like to encourage students to enter individual items in the Eisteddfod in either the Speech 
or Drama sections.  
Transport to and from St James Primary School is the responsibility of the parent/carer. 
Please note there are admission fees payable for each entry.  
MSPS Eisteddfod Committee will be available to assist children with rehearsals at school leading up to the 
Eisteddfod. 
Children interested in entering individual sections of the Eisteddfod are to advise their teacher or contact the 
school office. 
Entry forms will be sent home and must be returned to the school, completed with money by Friday 29th 
March 2019.    
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the office and someone from the Eisteddfod 
Committee will phone you back. 
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